
FRAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes 

 

Wayne Lewin – Clerk to the Parish Council 
13 Stileham Bank, Milborne St Andrew, Dorset, DT11 0LE 

Phone: 07419 136735 Email: frampton@dorset-aptc.gov.uk 
 
Minutes of Full Council held on 10th September 2024 in Frampton Village Hall.  
Meeting commenced at 7.00pm. 
 
Councillors in attendance: 
Paul Mutti, Charlie Adler, Veronica Antram, Brie Purse, and Patsy Taylor 
 
There were 2 members of the public in attendance 
 
FULL COUNCIL 
 
1. Apologises for absence 
Cllr David Nutt sent apologises, along with Cllr David Taylor (Dorset Council). 
 
2. Declarations of pecuniary or other interests 
No declarations were made. 
 
3. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting(s) held on 21st May 2024  
These were approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 
 
4. Matters from the previous meeting(s) 
There were no matters outstanding. 
 
5. Chair’s update 
The Chair had no matters that were not on the agenda. 
 
6. Public discussion period 
Members of the public were concerned on speeding through the village and litter in the play park. It 
was agreed to cover these off during the agenda items. 
 
7. To receive a report from the Dorset Council 
There was no report from Dorset Council. 
 
8. To receive brief holder updates and to agree action(s) in response to proposals and repairs  
 Allotments 
 Cllr Taylor confirmed all plots were taken. 
 The Clerk had contacted the holders who had not worked their plots. 
 One of these was plot 9, even any extra year on appeal but again not touched. 
 Members were unanimous that the lease should not be renewed.  

Cllr Taylor should contact the first on the waiting list and confirm that the plot would be free 
from May. 
 

 Burial Ground 
 Cllr Adler had no issues in the Burial ground. 
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 Play Park (to include update on new equipment) 
 Great feedback had been received on the new equipment. 

The completion certificate was due soon, thus allowing the grants to be claimed and the 
invoice paid (and VAT) claimed back. 
RoSPA had confirmed external inspection for later in the month. 
A total of £ 1769.78 had been raised from various sources towards this project. 
 
A massive thank you was given to Paul Mutti and David Taylor for the installation of the swings. 
 
It was agreed not to look at other matters until after the inspection. 
 
It was stated that the emergency access gates would be left unlocked but open and a cable tie 
added for security. 
 
Concerns were raised as to the amount of litter. It was agreed to reallocate some of the Parish 
Council purchased litter pickers to the Play Park. 
 
It was also agreed to buy a new bench for the area of the new equipment. 
This would be done once the finances (see above) had settled down. 
 

 Tibbs Hollow 
 There were no matters of concern. 
  
 Planning  
 
 P/HOU/2024/04818 
 Southover Farmhouse Longlands Orchard To West Lodge Junction Southover Frampton DT2  
 9NQ 
 Forming decking to rear elevation with steps leading to garden 
 The Parish Council supported this application. 
 
9. To receive and approve the financial reports and payments for authorisation 
 a. Payments for authorisation 

There were 8 payments (PV’s 6-13), totalling £ 56546.71, were authorised and approved for 
payment – noting that cheque 979 would be sent once the grants had been received. 
 

 b. H1 budget report 
 The Clerk updated on expenditure and stated that the half year spend stood at 30.50%. 

However, this was caveated with the fact that the biggest cost of grass cutting always came in 
during the second half of the year. 
 

10. Adoption of new Financial Regulations 
These were agreed with no further amendments. 
 
11. Speeding in the Village 
A debate was held on this subject. 
Councillors informed the public that the SID’s had been installed, speed wires placed at both 
locations and Church Lane. 
A request to push back the 30mph had already been rejected by Dorset Council and that nobody 
had come forward to start a community speed watch. 
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It was also mentioned about cars parking on pavements, with the counter agreement of these was 
a natural barrier which slowed vehicles down.  
 
The following was agreed: 
 
To request from Dorset Council (at a cost up £100), some wheely bin stickers. 
For an inbuild to be built by the Village Hall. 
For the 30mph by the Village Hall to be pushed back up the hill and replace the 40 mph sign. 
The Clerk would write to the Ward Councillor. 
 
12. Internal audit report 
There were no observations, so this was approved. 
 
13. Items for the next meeting 
Further speeding discussions 
Initial 2025/26 budgeting  
 
14. Date(s) of next meeting(s)    Full Council  
         Frampton Village Hall 7pm 
         19th November 2024 
 
 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 2024 hours. 
 
 
 
Paul Mutti ___________________________________ Chair of Frampton Parish Council 
 
 
 
Dated  ___________________________ 


